Regular Meeting		     				        	August 9th, 2021
	

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, August 9th, 2021 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Patrick Deitrick with Supervisors Matthew Dodge, Kaydee Miller and Lanny Wertz   present.  Supervisor Richard Barto was not present. Visitors present The Solicitor Scott T. Williams, Doug McClintock, Don Wagner, Jeff Frey, Harry Frey Jr, Michael and Lorraine Confer.

Public Concern – Don Wagner commented the roads in Clinton township are all good, they are taken care of and there are no limbs hanging.

The minutes from the regular Township meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Matthew Dodge, second by Supervisor Kaydee Miller, unanimous vote.

Clinton Township Volunteer Fire Company   – Fire Chief Todd Winder was not present but emailed the fire report. The Fire Company Report shows the totals as follows for Clinton Township: EMS 208, Box Alarms 17, Rescue 12, Tactical 6, Still 0, Hazardous Materials 0 and Water Rescue 0, total incidents at 243.  
Old Business –Chairman Deitrick asked our Solicitor Scott T. Williams if he had an update on Hamilton Patriot from Harley Davidson. Scott T. Williams commented he would reach out to him. Ordinance for the allowance of Solar Farms- Solicitor Scott T. Williams handed out a draft to the Supervisors of the updates he typed up and they had a discussion on some details. Chairman Deitrick commented the Supervisors will review.  

New Business -- S & W Landfill Land Development Plans-
The plans were approved on a motion by Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor. Frey/Carpenter Land Development Plans- Chairman Deitrick commented they have been to our Planning Commission. The Plans need taken to the County Planning Commission for review. Township Supervisors approve of the plans pending County’s approval on a motion by Supervisor Wertz, second by Chairman Deitrick, all in favor. Basketball Fence bid advertisement – Solicitor Scott T. Williams commented that our Engineer would be the one to type up the bid advertisement. Chairman Deitrick commented should we bid out the basketball fence and the baseball field fence together. Solicitor Scott T. Williams said you can. Chairman Deitrick commented to the Road Master Wertz what we need to do to take care of Burley Drive. Roadmaster Wertz commented how wide of space to leave open. 4ft seemed to be the con-census. Supervisor Miller commented about some properties in the township that need addressed. Supervisor Dodge mentioned about hiring an individual to do go around and look at the properties as other municipalities have done so. 

Correspondence was presented and reviewed.    


Road Master Report – Checked the progress at the park, pulled weeds at township building. Worked on boom mower flails, boom mowed Brouse Road, Middle Road, Brick Church Road, Pinchtown Road, Snaury Town Road, around Park, Rte 54, around township building, Armstrong Road, State Home Road, Punkin Center and Grandview Drive. Met with Glen from CompuGen at the Park. Worked on drainage ditch on Snaury Town Road. Moved trees and rocks at back of lot of the Township building. Went to Best Line and Elery Nau. Cut trees from multiple storms, cleaned storm drains. Cut brush on McNett and Hemlock Road. Worked on mower, repaired brace on bleachers at park. Took care of PA #1 calls.



The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, unanimous vote.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	 32 Checks	$ 77,668.12
			State Fund	 	   	   1 Check	$      327.49	 
	
Public Comment –Chairman Deitrick mentioned inquiring with Construction Specialties for railing around the concession stand. Visitor McClintock commented he can look into prices for concrete pads for the lights at the Little League Field. McClintock said the concrete pads are to be 12ft deep and the lights are 50ft high. McClintock also said the concession stand should be delivered in 2 weeks.


	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:58 p.m. on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Dodge, unanimous vote.


							Holly Wertz, Secretary




					 
